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• CNDP Update – public exhibition date
• Bird Notes
• Crantock W.I. Report
• Parish Council Report
• Cubert Sea Anglers Report
• Eco News……………………plus more

AND
Local business 

advertising



ADVERTISEMENTSOCTOBER 2021



MESSAGES

Email : cubertnewsletter@gmail.com                      
Web Site : www.spanglefish.com/cubertnews

OCTOBER 2021 3

PENHALE CAMP
Pre-application planning

If you are interested the following is the text and 
link to the pre-application planning documents 
and comments etc on the Cornwall Council 
website
PA21/01827/PREAPP
Pre-application advice for the redevelopment of 
the site for a holiday accommodation 
development, alongside the delivery of 10 
residential units | Penhale Camp Camp Road 
Holywell Bay Newquay Cornwall TR8 5PF
https://planning.cornwall.gov.uk/online-
applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=doc
uments&keyVal=QV7NMSFG0JW00

A big thank you to the A team 
for the making and donating 
2 metal towel box holders for 
the village hall. 
A Team at Trenissick Rural 
Park, Cubert TR8 5PN
01637 831101

NEWSLETTER DONATIONS
Many thanks to Mike for the £20 donation towards the running costs of the 
newsletter and £20 also came from Tracey with respect to the poppy craft 
article

LOCAL BUSINESS - THANK YOU
Jan emailed the newsletter to say ‘Thank You’ to 2 of our advertisers whom she used with great success.
They are…………………… James the Gardner and Compu K. Both did a great job 
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NEWSLETTER CONTACTS & INFORMATION

SPECIAL CONSTABLES
Recruitment is now open to join Devon and Cornwall 
Police as a Special Constable. Applications close 
at 11.55pm on Sunday 24th October.

There is a recruitment awareness event on 28th 
September from 6pm - 7pm.
To register for the recruitment awareness event, 
learn more about the role or begin the application 
process, please click on the link below.

Special Constables - Volunteer today - Be part of 
something bigger (recruitment-dcp-dp.org)

Mick HARRISON
Community Engagement Worker
Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner
Devon, Cornwall and the Isles of Scilly

POPPIES 
CRAFT CALL-OUT

To all crafters in the village
We are a group of mature ladies that meet on a 
Monday afternoon for knitting, crochet etc. 

We would like anyone in the village that can knit 
or crochet poppies to help us remember the 
fallen heroes past and recent on Remembrance 
Sunday. 

We are hoping to do some sort of display by the 
memorial with the home made poppies.
All poppies made would be very welcome. 

We would need all the poppies by SATURDAY 
6TH NOVEMBER. 

The collection point will be The
Baker’s Dozen in the village 
and a box will be in place.

Many thanks, everyone.           Tracey

LET’S TALK HOMES – HOUSING SURVEY - CORNWALL COUNCIL
ENDS MONDAY 8th NOVEMBER 2021

The homes we live in affects every aspect of our lives. We are starting to review the current Housing Strategy* for 
Cornwall and have some further questions we want to ask of residents, stakeholders, organisations and anyone 
interested in housing. The answers to these will help us prepare a draft strategy that we will be more formally 
consulting on this winter. Please visit the ‘Let’s Talk Homes’ https://letstalk.cornwall.gov.uk/housing-strategy and fill 
out the survey ‘What Challenges do we face? What should our Priorities and Objectives be?’ by 5pm Monday 
8th November 2021. The draft Housing Strategy will be formally consulted on towards the end of the year with a view 
that this be approved at Council in April 2022.  Plans are being made to engage with Council Members through the 
Overview & Scrutiny function alongside colleagues in Planning Policy, Local Transport and Economic Development to 
ensure that all our emerging Strategies are consistent and complimentary. The Housing Strategy is a strategic 
partnership document and describes what our priorities will be for homes over the next five years and beyond.
For more information contact Sarah – sarah.thorneycroft@cornwall.gov.uk

https://recruitment-dcp-dp.org/devon-cornwall-volunteers/special-constables/
https://letstalk.cornwall.gov.uk/housing-strategy
mailto:sarah.thorneycroft@cornwall.gov.uk
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ERRATUM from Sept Issue Bird Notes
Springwatch presenter is Iolo (Indigo,Oscar,Lima,Oscar) Williams and not Lolo – apologies – Judy - Editor

Bitterns were on the brink of extinction back in 1997 with only 11 booming males being recorded
in the UK. Since then, the reedbeds have been restored. In 2019 a record breaking 200 booming 
males were found. The Bittern is Britain’s loudest bird. Booming is the call of the males. A Bittern
has bred at a nature reserve straddling Warwickshire and Staffordshire. It is the first in the region
since 1886. Site manager Kate Thorpe said “We had 2 successful nests in the restored reedbed. 
It shows the impact good habitat can have.”
Cranes are now regular visitors to the UK. These 4ft high birds arrived back in Scotland in 2012 
after an absence of 400 years. 2019 proved a record breaking year in the UK with Great Cranes 
visiting over the summer. In 2018 a total of 180 birds fledged another 25 chicks. 
Dozens of captive wild birds were found as police smashed one of Britain’s largest illegal trading rings. The Bull in 
Leytonstone, East London had wild Goldfinches, Linnets and a Siskin. Raids in Essex found another 270 illegal birds. 
17 men arrested in 2019 have been convicted under the Wildlife and Countryside Act. RSPCA Chief Inspector Will 
Mitchen said “Taking a wild bird and shutting it in a tiny cage is cruel.”

Bird feeders can pose a threat to some species, a leading conservationist has warned. The £250 million spent on 
feed annually benefits dominant species at the expense of subordinate ones, according to Professor Alexander Lees. 
His study “Killing with Kindness” revealed that the Great Tit population has soared by 40% in 25 years, while weaker 
Willow Tits numbers fell by 82%. The Manchester Met. University academic said “Some species can no longer 
compete. In other parts of the world, feeding is actively discouraged.”
A £150,000 footbridge has replaced a pontoon that blocked swans in Sheerness, Kent.
Recordings of a dead duck’s mating call have helped researchers realise his species can mimic human speech. 
“Ripper” an Australian Musk Duck who lived over 30 years ago – used to say “You bloody fool” which he learnt from 
his nature reserve keeper. He used the phrase and mimicked his aviary door opening when trying to impress 
females. Researchers from the Netherlands tracked down recordings of the duck made in the 1980’s. They have 
now added the species to the list of animals, such as parrots, which can mimic humans. (Here is a link
to the story on the internet – Judy

https://nypost.com/2021/09/07/australian-duck-learned-to-swear-after-imitating-humans/ )
A Buzzard which flew into a car window was rescued by fire crews in Stockton on Teme, Worcs. 
A mum who took her children to feed the ducks in a pond, found 5 of the birds had been shot in the 
head. Experts believe the sick assassin may have used a .22 rifle with a telescopic sight as the targeting
was so precise. Conservationist, Edwin Holtman said “It was a really awful sight. What really worries 
me is that there is someone going round with a rifle who is doing this.”
Many more Kestrels were being seen in Cornwall during September, the Kestrel is a migratory bird 
mainly, but Kestrels in central and southern Britain are largely resident.
Male Tawny Owls are still calling, some are believed to be living in the trees at Trevail.
Although Choughs have been very scarce locally, two were seen on Perranporth golf course on 8th September.                              

Pictures courtesy of RSPB Rodney Phillips.

BITTERN

GOLDFINCH LINNET
SISKIN WILLOW TITGREAT TIT

KESTREL

On Sunday 5th of September, the “Tour of Britain” cycle race started 
in Penzance and finished the Cornish section in Bodmin. Thousands 
lined the route through Cornwall. I joined some 70 people on the 
Rejerrah turn on the “big dipper”. Some were in fancy dress, some 
had St Piran flags in honour of Team Kernow. A cavalcade of police 
motorcyclists preceded the cyclists, and then the breakaway group of 
5 cyclists came through to cheers from the crowd. Not long after 
came all the other cyclists, again to cheers from the crowd.
All in all, a great experience!

Rodney Phillips

https://nypost.com/2021/09/07/australian-duck-learned-to-swear-after-imitating-humans/
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CUBERT METHODIST CHURCH

Services for October:
SUNDAYS

October 3rd Harvest Thanksgiving & the Feast of St Cubert 9.30am

October 17th Holy Communion 9.30am

October 31st Cluster service at St Agnes Parish Church 10am

Summer Draw: The Draw will take place on 29th September at Crantock Church Hall during a Coffee 
Morning, and results will be published in the next Newsletter. Very many thanks to all who have supported 
us through buying tickets and donating prizes.
Remembrance Sunday will be kept on the 14th November with a gathering at the war memorial just before 
11am, followed by a service in the Parish Church.

Contacts: The Revd Anne Brown   01872 573654   atlanticcoastcluster@btinternet.com
Wendy Barritt 01637 830380   wendy@carines.com

THE TODDLER & BABY GROUP 

WILL RE-START ON MONDAY 4TH OCTOBER

FROM 10AM – 12NOON

DONATION PER CHILD £1.00

WE ARE LOOKING FORWARD TO SEEING YOU ALL 

AGAIN AND HOPING TO SEE SOME NEW FAMILIES 

TOO

FOR MORE INFO

CALL ELAINE ON 01209 821941

or email: carole.luscombe@hotmail.co.uk

I would like to bring to readers attention that the Operation 
Christmas Child event has come around again and to ask 
you to begin collecting and making items to fill a shoebox 
for those children who have so very little joy and comfort in 
their lives. See the poster for ideas of what to include.

OCTOBER SUNDAY SERVICES
Those appointed to take services in October are as follows:

3rd Own Arrangement
10th Jenny Osborne
17th Own Arrangement
24th Ken Yeo
31st Own Arrangement 

WE NOW HOLD MONTHLY COFFEE MORNINGS
NEXT ONE COMING UP ON

16TH OCTOBER   10AM – 12.30PM
COME AND JOIN US FOR A TEA/COFFEE AND A CHAT

ALL WELCOME

mailto:atlanticcoastcluster@btinternet.com
mailto:wendy@carines.com
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PARISH COUNCIL REPORT 13

Report of the Parish Council Meeting 15th September 2021

OCTOBER 2021

PRESENT: Cllrs. S. Bell, Cllrs. D. Hopkinson, T. Hulbert, M. Smith, R.L.B. Spencer & Cornwall Councillor Adrian
Dennis Harvey the Clerk: D. Hawken, and 3 members of the public.
APOLOGIES: Cllrs. G. Rowe, W.C. Longden & W. Caff. 
Police Report – None.
Before the meeting opened: Steve Bazeley addressed the Parish Council with regard to the possible 
development of the piece of land next to Curlews and opposite Wheal Golden Drive. .
OPENING: The Meeting was opened at 7.06 pm, by the Vice Chairman Cllr. R.L.B. Spencer
CO-OPTION OF COUNCILLOR
Mr. A. Percy was appointed as the new Parish Councillor.
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 18th August 2021: 
The Minutes were approved and signed as True Records.
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF 18th August 2021:
The Clerk reported on the strimming he had undertaken in the Cemetery and thanked Cllr. M. Smith for 
mowing the areas he had strimmed.
PLANNING: 
Decisions made by Cornwall Council:
PA21/05768 - Conversion of an existing barn to a single bedroom annexe adjacent to the principal 
residence – Little Carines Cubert Newquay Cornwall TR8 5ET for Mr and Mrs Barritt - APPROVED
Applications:
PA21/08162 Proposed replacement dwelling, replacement garage and associated landscaping. Gwinear
Farm Cubert
Newquay Cornwall for Mrs Aimee Hammond - Resolved to Support the application.
PA21/00704 Outline Application for up to 225 residential dwellings including access (all other matters 
reserved) – Land South Of A392 Opposite Supermarket Trevemper Newquay Cornwall for Mr John Marshall 
– Resolved to object to the application on the grounds of an unfair novel cascade system for the allocation 
of affordable housing that discriminates again our most in need parishioners.
FULL SUPPORT SWING - It was decided to provide a swing in principle and to obtain quotes with 
involvement of the Parishioner who first raised this issue.
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
The group have had their Second post Covid face to face meeting and are planning engagement activities 
with Parishioners on Saturday 13th November 2021 in the Village Hall. This will be an all day event and all 
Parishioners are encouraged to attend to help us shape the Parish Neighbourhood Development Plan.
COMMUNITY GOVERNANCE REVIEW – Next steps?
It was decided that we would maintain our pursuit of the proposal to include the former Penhale Camp 
within Cubert Parish.
ANY OTHER RELEVANT BUSINESS NOT REQUIRING DECISIONS AT THIS MEETING:
Cllr. Sarah Bell has now setup a Private Facebook Group for Cllrs to try out and amend a Social Media Policy 
document.
CLOSING, DATE OF NEXT MEETING: 
The meeting was closed 9.23pm.
The Regular Parish Council meeting to be held on 20th October 2021 at 7.00pm in the Village Hall

LITTER BINS
Everyone can help us by not putting domestic waste or dog poo bags in litter bins. Please only put dog
poo in the allocated Dog poo bins – The Parish Council litter bins are not designed for this use and we
do not possess a vehicle capable of transporting the heavy bags laden with dog waste. If you are not
passing a Dog Waste bin - Please consider taking your dog waste home with you and disposing of it in
your general waste. You might want to consider using a Dicky Dog Waste Bag in future?
Domestic waste should never be placed in litter bins. Please use the Cornwall Council regular
collection service.
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CUBERT SEA ANGLERS 1963 – 2021

“Club Fishing”
The month of August has produced a few more species and the following are leading weights in the various classes.

“Mackerel” 14 oz 10 drams N Calleya
“Lesser Spotted Dogfish” 2 lbs 4 ozs C Pope
“Bass” 3 lbs 11 ozs C Hunt
“Gilthead Bream” 4 lbs 14 ozs E Gummow

Lets hope the trend will continue into September and October.

“September Competitions”
A monthly competition fishing for “The Heaviest Mackerel”.
A monthly competition fishing from “Holywell Beach” and the prizes are for “The Heaviest Bass” and “Second 
Heaviest Bass”.

“October Competitions”
A monthly competition fishing for “The Heaviest Fish”.

“Club Meeting”
The next meeting will be held on Thursday 7th October 2021 commencing at 8.00 pm and held at “The Treguth Inn” 
at Holywell, please support your club.

By Brian Osborne

LESSER SPOTTED DOGFISH

GILTHEAD BREAM

SEA BASS

MACKEREL
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Autumn is on its way but I can confidently say that Crantock WI had a good summer. The 
sun shone and we managed to dodge the tourists and meet regularly.
I am sad to report that Alan, the husband of our wonderful Catering Committee Member 
Sue Fern, died suddenly in September. I am sure you will all join with me in sending our 
heart felt condolences and offer of support. We hope you will soon be back amongst us Sue.

We did it! We managed to meet in the Village Hall, an inside meeting that we had not 
held for some months. It was good to be back although we did observe Covid precautions.
President Linda Hallwood gave a summary of the summer's events and all agreed that it had been a success in many 
ways. The fact that we could meet, that we raised funds for good causes and had lots of lovely food was joyous!

Lynne Wilson our Social Events Organiser informed us of activities organised by County and made sure we were 
aware of closing dates. Although the activities are still few and far between at least there is something to look 
forward to. I'm sure as things improve more will be on offer. Janice Deacon sadly has resigned from sharing this role 
due to work commitments. I hope we will continue to see her as a member at meetings.

Treasurer Sue Stevens informed us of new members and the healthy state of our finances.

Our speaker this month was Kerry England formerly of the Cosy Nook and 
now of Volunteer Cornwall Stroke Befriending Service. It is a non profit 
organisation that works throughout Cornwall supporting people in need 
and improving many lives. With the aid of an excellent display she told 
anecdotes of her experiences and explained the aim of the organisation. 
Should anyone wish to get involved or know someone who would benefit 
from their help Kerry would be happy to have a chat.
Next month's speaker is Jane Sleep who will speak on the topic of 
'From Bard to verse!’

The winner of the Tray Garden competition was Ann Evans with a display 
of minature succulents.  Next month's competition is
'Decorate a Seasonally Themed Cupcake’

The last Poppies Session took place on the 13th September
It added another 31 poppies making a total of 101 not 
including those still being made at home. Painting of the 
poppies will follow.

September's book group book was 'Strays of Paris' by Jane 
Smiley. Anyone interested in joining the WI Book Group 
should contact Lynne Wilson. We meet the 4th Tuesday in 
The month at 2.00pm.

The next meeting will be at the Village hall on Tuesday 12th

October at 2pm.
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The big news for this month is the fast approach of COP26 taking place this year in Glasgow after it was postponed 
last year because of the pandemic. There are high hopes that the conference in November will produce firm 
commitments from world leaders, to cut CO2 emissions on a large scale, as well as investing heavily in renewable 
energy, cutting pollution and the use of plastic, and now, along with these, to make Covid vaccines available 
throughout the world, with commitments from the richer countries to donate billions of vaccines to countries who 
cannot afford them. The reasoning behind this is that nowhere in the world will be protected from Covid until all 
places have built up immunity, so it is in the interests of all countries to work together, along with drastically cutting 
the use of fossil fuels and cleaning up our air, water and oceans. If the pandemic has taught us nothing else, it is 
that we cannot live in isolation, and that we are all dependent on one another to care for our planet and all that 
lives here. As the saying goes: “There is no Planet B”.
In just over the weeks since the last Eco News, there have been floods in New York City and a terrible earthquake 
and hurricane in Haiti. In Central Park, more than three inches of rain fell in just one hour while the centuries-old 
subway system in NYC buckled under torrents of water. The Mayor of the city is quoted as saying: ‘ The sudden 
brutality of these storms is not a coincidence. Climate change is REAL and we have to act now before more lives are 
lost.’ Meanwhile, forest fires in California have led to all national forests being closed due to fires. 
Extreme weather disasters globally have increased fivefold in the last 50 years according to the UN with a total of 
3,165 being recorded between 2010 and 2019, and apart from the human suffering these cause, they are also very 
costly to recover from, costing governments billions of dollars to restore damaged infrastructure.
When all this has been talked about for decades and is now coming to pass, it is distressing to hear of some 
countries who take little responsibility for caring for their rich natural resources. Brazil is noteworthy in this respect, 
showing scant regard for the flourishing of the great natural resource of the Amazon Rainforest by allowing illegal 
logging and land grabbing for the cultivation of soy and palm oil. A report from Greenpeace Brazil has registered 
3,712 sq km of deforestation in just over the past year, while the government has used emergency legislation to 
introduce new bills that will bring even more destruction. Meanwhile environmental activists, often indigenous 
peoples, are threatened and murdered. Honduras is now known as the most dangerous place in the world to 
protest, after the murders of Berta Caceras, Carlos Cerros, Felix Vasquez and over a dozen other activists.
In our own country, despite a government promise to dramatically increase tree planting, the Forestry Commission 
reports a three year low in the next twelve months, with 
the number of trees planted reduced by 14%. Cornwall 
Wildlife Trust are hosting a tree planting month in 
November, with advice on planting native trees from 
seed. To find out more contact them on 
www.cornwallwildlifetrust.org.uk/growmoretrees .
Some good news from this country is that Natural 
England have opened a new National Trail based on a 
Coast to Coast walk across Northern England. Granting 
the path National trail status will release government 
funding to maintain the trail and ensure it is more 
accessible to people with disabilities. While in Scotland 
the Beaver population is on the rise with the number 
doubling in the past three years to around 1000 animals, 
spreading out from Tayside with territory numbers 
increasing to 251. Robbie Kernahan, Director of 
Sustainable Growth says: ‘ Beavers play a vital role in 
creating and restoring wetlands where other species can 
thrive, reducing downstream flooding and improving 
water quality.’
And finally, LidlUK are going to add new labels to dozens 
of its own-brand products this month, giving shoppers 
more information about the carbon and biodiversity 
impact of their choices. They will be scored out of 100 as 
well as having a colour code and  a letter grade from A to 
E. Extra points will be added if they are part of a 
certification scheme such as Fairtrade or Rainforest 
Alliance. 
Wendy.   

http://www.cornwallwildlifetrust.org.uk/growmoretrees
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Following on from my last Newsletter update in August, I am pleased to say that we now have a 

confirmed date for the NDP consultation exhibition which will be held on Sat 13th November in
Cubert Village Hall. A display relating to each of the six priority subjects that were identified from the
initial survey will be available to review and comment on. There will be the opportunity for Cubert Parish 

residents to express their views and or suggestions, anonymously
if they so wish, on each subject area. In essence we will be 
showing what we have found to date and asking the question 
“what do you think / suggest”?

For those who missed the publication of the survey results in 
July 2020 the priorities were identified as:
• Priorities for new housing development.
• Future business development in the parish
• Provision of sports and leisure facilities
• Traffic control and car parking.
• Protecting our heritage assets and green spaces.
• Safe guarding our school facilities and potential expansion 

needs.
The primary purpose of the exhibition is to inform, publicise and 
seek the views of as many parishioners as possible prior to the 
composition of the initial CNDP. The plan will be based on public 
opinion and I would ask everyone, who has an interest in the 
future of the Parish, to find the time to come along and provide 
constructive ideas and suggestions. I will confirm timings in 
next month’s Newsletter. Further information of note will 
continue to be made available via the newsletter, website and 
Facebook page.
https://www.cubertndp.co.uk
https://business.facebook.com/CubertNDP
https://www.instagram.com/cubertndp/
I can be contacted directly at chair.cubertndp@btinternet.com

POEM
Humans maybe already thinking ahead,
Planning for Christmas, or a good rest instead?
In the garden however it’s time to look around.
Are you weeding and tidying your own ground?

If the latter there’s someone not to forget.
Only just for fun I won’t tell you yet.

Fallen leaves swept up make a perfect pile.
Then checks before strimming only take a while.

Please don’t forget – i.e. please remember –
Before the night of the 5th of November 
Check out the bonfire, or make a new one,
Some wildlife may need to move and escape.

Leave logs and leaf piles well alone
Because someone needs them for a little home.

It’s someone who rolls up and goes to sleep
Until the Spring. Not a noise, not a peep.
Curled up tight, you won’t see his face.
But you can be happy making his special place.

Sleep well little hedgehog.
Joy

With help from Prickles and Paws. Thank you.

https://www.cubertndp.co.uk/
https://business.facebook.com/CubertNDP
https://www.instagram.com/cubertndp/
mailto:chair.cubertndp@btinternet.com
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CUBERT VILLAGE HALL
REGULAR BOOKINGS OCTOBER 2021

MAIN HALL
MONDAY           YOGA                                        09:15 to 10:15

TAI CHI                                      11:00 to Noon
PRIVATE DANCE PRACTICE   18:30 to 20:30

TUESDAY            PILATES                                    09:15 to 10:15
TAI CHI                                     11:00 to Noon
SHORT MAT BOWLS              14:00 to 16:00
PILATES                                    18:30 to 19:30
YOGA                                        19:45 to 20:45

WEDNESDAY     PILATES                                     09:15 to 10:15

THURSDAY        TAI CHI                                       10:30 to Noon
SHORT MAT BOWLS               14:00 to 16:30
KARATE                                     18:30 to 20:00

FRIDAY               TODDLER GROUP                     09:30 to Noon
BALLROOM DANCING            18:30 to 20:30

SATURDAY
SUNDAY              TAEKWONDO                          10:00 to Noon

THERAPY ROOM
TUESDAY            KAREN’S BEAUTY TIPS            13:00 to 18:00
THURSDAY         KAREN’S BEAUTY TIPS            09:30 to 17:30
FRIDAY                KAREN’S BEAUTY TIPS            13:00 to 18:00
SATURDAY         KAREN’S BEAUTY TIPS            09:00 to 13:00

SEE THE 
WEBSITE FOR 
MORE INFO 
To keep up to 
date with 
WHAT’S ON both 
at the hall and in 
the parish, look 
at regular 
bookings and 
charges, check 
the lottery, view 
the interior of 
the hall and the 
floor plan, read 
the history of the 
hall and the 
annual reports 
since 2012, then 
visit the website 
using the 
following link
http://www.span
glefish.com/cube
rtvillagehall/

SEPTEMBER 
2021 

DRAW
No  228   …..

1st prize £30

No  76 ….. 

2nd prize  £20

No  241    …..

3rd prize £10

To Join In….
Cubert Area       831036   
Holywell Area   831182

To make a booking 
please contact Deborah 
Hopkinson (01637) 
830909  or e mail  
cubertvillagehall@outl
ook.com

http://www.spanglefish.com/cubertvillagehall/
mailto:cubertvillagehall@outlook.com
mailto:ubertvillagehall@outlook.com
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BUSINESS DIRECTORY
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David G Wright Small Business specialist 01637 830799

Mercury Scales Ltd 
Claire & Adam 

Accountancy, Business Consultancy, Training & 

Development and Mystery Shopping
07903 259147

Myrtle Cottage  B&B Accommodation, Trevail 01637 830460

Treworgans Holiday Park 5* Park, Static Holiday Homes 01637 830200

Baker's Dozen Farm Shop, Bakery And Fine Coffee 01637 831900

Karen's Beauty Tips Professional Nail & Beauty Treatments
01637 499302

07812 063355

Radiant Health and Fitness 

Claire Connelly

Yoga, Pilates, Exercise to Music & Meditation Instructor. 

Exercise Classes, 1-to-1 Pilates or Yoga, Small 

Group/Corporate 

07764 744382

Compu-K Computer builds, repair & maintenance 01637 871847

Richard Holder David Ball Agencies 01637 850850

Bob Chudleigh John Nicholls Funeral Service 01637 851177

AC Richards A C Richards & Son 01872 572027

Peter Griffin Plumbing & Central Heating Engineer 01637 830702

S J Photography 
info@sjphotographystudio.com

Portraits, weddings, events, lifestyle, property, 

products,branding & marketing + digital services - restoration 

& digitalisation of slides & negatives - Tresean, Cubert

07905 375569

Gull Rocks Bar & Coffee 

House
Seasonal Beachside Bar and Coffee House 01637 830205

The Smuggler's Den Inn Public House - Trebellan, Cubert 01637 830209

The Treguth Public House - Holywell Bay 01637 830248

Cubert Shop
Post Office, Newsagent, Off Licence & General 

Stores
01637 830525

123 Associated Taxis 24 Hr service, local rates, over 25 years service 01637 851234

Surf Cabs Cubert Shopping Trip: Prescriptions: Trains: School Runs etc 07305 466905

John Nicholls Independently Owned Funeral Service 01637 851177

Undertakers

Estate Agents

Accountants & Business Consultancy

Computers

Funeral Directors

Heating, Plumbing, Gas

Pubs, Restaurants, Etc

Accommodation & Holiday Parks

Taxis

Bakery & Farm & Coffee Shop

Shop & Post Office

Beauty & Health & Fitness

Photography
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